
The Board of Pacific Century CyberWorks (PCCW) has been advised by its principal shareholder (the Pacific Century Group Holdings Limited (PCG)) of the following;

“The Pacific Century Group Holdings Limited (PCG) wishes to clarify the circumstances whereby it sold some of its shareholding in PCCW, representing about 1% of PCCW after the merger with HKT, after the HK stock market closed on Tuesday, 8th August, 2000.


PCG had been approached by a security house on Monday, 7th August, 2000 for a bought deal involving 240 million Pacific Century CyberWorks (PCCW) shares at 3% discount to the PCCW closing price on Tuesday, 8th August, 2000, ie. approximately HK$15.811.


Given the particular supply and demand situation on the verge of the delisting of HKT and the imminent inclusion of PCCW in the Hang Seng Index and the technical nature of the factors in the market, PCG decided on the evening of Monday, 7th August, 2000 to make available the 240 million shares required to satisfy the bought deal.


With respect to the proceeds of the bought deal PCG will use these to fund its existing on-going obligations and commitments.


PCG intends to hold the rest of its shareholding in PCCW for the long term.”

